
 
 

Enjoy reading! 

Dear friends, 
We present to you the September edition (number 292) of the monthly informative Bulletin of the Youth 
Resource Center (ORC) Tuzla and the Youth Network of Bosnia and Herzegovina. 
The bulletin is published in Bosnian-Montenegrin-Croatian-Serbian and English languages. 

The bulletin contains information about the work of the Youth Resource Center (ORC) Tuzla, monthly 
activities of youth organizations, informal groups and individuals - members of the Youth Network of 
Bosnia and Herzegovina, their plans for the next period and other useful information intended for young 
people and the NGO sector (donor calls for projects, conferences, seminars, tuition fees, scholarships, 
etc.). 

If you would like to be on the mailing list for future editions of the monthly newsletter, or if you have any 
questions or suggestions, please contact us. You can find the monthly newsletter, as well as the archive 
of previous editions, on the website of the Youth Network of Bosnia and Herzegovina: 

www.orctuzla.ba 
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ORC/HCA ACTIVITIES IN SEPTEMBER 
  NATO Youth day in Tuzla  

 

Tuzla celebrated the youth - “Block Sunday” 
 

On Sunday, September 3, Tuzla became the epicenter of young people, good fun, quality music, 
socializing, delicious barbecue and togetherness. - "Block Sunday", in cooperation with Caffe Sloboda 
was organized by CAT Bosnia and Herzegovina, with the support of  the NATO headquarters in Sarajevo.  
 

"Block Sunday" won hearts and provided an unforgettable day for all generations. 
 

The event was officially opened by the mayor of Tuzla, Mr. Zijad Lugavić and Brigadier General of NATO, 
Pamela McGaha. She said at the opening: "Today we wanted to show you another side of NATO than 
the one you can read about in the newspaper or watch on TV. We are trying to make life better for 
future generations." 

 
Those present had the opportunity to participate in various activities that enriched their Sunday. Children 
enjoyed the "Urban T-shirts" workshop with local artist Vanja Stankić, where they showed all their 
creativity, while the team from "Kiki Clown" drew smiles on the faces of the youngest visitors with face 
painting. 

Lovers of good music enjoyed themselves with DJ Shadow kid, and the rock band "CHEIF" from Breza 
brought incredible energy with their performances of EX YU hits. 

In addition, visitors could enjoy a delicious barbecue and participate in various board games. The 
atmosphere was filled with good energy, which was the goal of this event. 
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This event is a testament to the power of community and the joy we can create when we come together. 
We remain committed to our mission of promoting positive change in the community and look forward 
to future events where we celebrate, learn and grow together. 
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 CAT Bosnia and Herzegovina 

 

During September, we continued with our regular activities as part of the "CAT - Bosnia and Herzegovina" 
project. 
 

Our cats continued to delight the public on social networks with many memes, invitations to seminars, 
positive stories about young people from Bosnia and Herzegovina. This month we made a little joke about 
ourselves. 
 

If you still don't follow our cats - we invite you to do so at: 
 

Facebook, Web Portal, Instagram and Youtube Channel.  
 

           
 

 
 

 Youth without Borders in Ugljevik 
 

On September 10, 2023, 
Ugljevik hosted the third event 
within the European Union's 
"Youth without Borders" 
project in Bosnia and 
Herzegovina. 
 

We gathered around 70 young 
people from different cities, 
including Ugljevik, Bijeljina and 
Tuzla, to explore together 
European integration, freedom 
of expression and youth 
activism. 
 

The program included an 
energetic dance performance, 

http://www.facebook.com/CATBiH
http://www.catbih.ba/
http://www.instagram.com/cat.bih
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCe13ftMJEdnjVLAbcWr-TDw
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an interactive discussion with panelists, the painting of a mural with the image of Mihailo Petrović Alas, 
and ended with a knowledge quiz about EU integration where the best won valuable prizes. 
 

Thank you to everyone who supported this inspiring event in Ugljevik! 
 

We would like to especially thank the Municipality of Ugljevik and the management of the Mihajlo 
Petrović-Alas Secondary School for their support, without which this kind of event would not have been 
possible. 
 

       
 
 

 The final event of Youth without Borders in Sarajevo 
 

The European Union project "Youth without Borders" was implemented in Ljubuški, Kakanj, Ugljevik 
and Prnjavor, and its finale was in Sarajevo on September 15, 2023, which was attended by our 
volunteers of the Youth Group of the Tuzla Youth Resource Center. 
 

During the events that brought together young people from 14 municipalities and cities, through panel 
discussions, art workshops and performances, young people talked about EU integration and values, and 
connected in joint activities. 
 

EU u BiH with this project continues to support initiatives that contribute to the connection and activism 
of young people. 
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 Balkan Universities Associtation Conference 2023 

 

With the introductory presentation, we opened the third panel „Youth and youth participation in the 
Balkans” of the BUA Conference, organized by the University of Tuzla, and prepared by our own Ammar 
Grabić. The moderator of the panel was the vice-rector for international cooperation, prof.Dr. Vesna 
Bratovčić from the University of Tuzla. Numerous speakers participated in the inspiring discussion, 
including: Anaïs Girard, attaché for cooperation, Embassy of France in Bosnia and Herzegovina, prof. Dr. 
Nermina Kravić, child and adolescent psychiatrist and group analyst from the University Clinical Center 
Tuzla, prof. dr. Meliha Bijedić from the Faculty of Education and Rehabilitation of the University of Tuzla, 
Ajla Ruvić from the Ministry of Culture, Youth and Sports of Tuzla Canton, Mirela Omerović, director of 
IMPAKT foundation, Ajla Kuluglić, director of the IMPAKT foundation, Naida Salković, Association of 
Medical Students of Bosnia and Herzegovina, BoHeMSA, Edelhida Dervišević Šehić, Secretary General, 
BRAVO BiH, and young entrepreneurs Lejla Burgić and Benjamin Mrkonjić. 
 

     
 

 Meeting with the Expert Advisor for Youth Affairs in Tuzla 
 

On September 27, a meeting of youth 
organizations - members of the Youth 
Council of the city of Tuzla was held in 
the Ismet Mujezinović Studio in Tuzla 
with the new Expert Advisor for Youth 
Affairs in the Service for Culture, 
Sports, Youth and Social Protection, 
Mr. Ahmet Kasapović. 
The topic of the meeting was an 
opportunity to get to know the Expert 
Advisor, to present last year's 
activities of the Youth Council, and to 
discuss future cooperation between 
youth organizations and the city of 
Tuzla, daily problems that youth 
organizations face in their work, 
possible solutions to problems, as well as improving the position of young people in Tuzli. The 
conversation took place in a very informal and cordial tone, so we hope that in the coming period there 
will be more concrete opportunities for cooperation, first of all through the Action Plan for Youth, but also 
participation in the creation of the budget for youth. 
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 New season of CAT Patrol 
 

As a finishing touch, on this occasion we would like to mention that the already well-known CAT Patrol by 
our Mirela Biković has returned to our social networks. In the third episode, our Mirela hosted 
entrepreneur Sara Trifunović in Banja Luka. What are the secrets of a successful business, see by clicking 
on the photo below: 

 

 Ammar G Show 
Our creativity never ends, and this is reflected in the third episode of our Ammar Grabić, that is, in the 
Ammar G Show. Find out what Mirela Geko and Ammar talked about, and about the online campaign 
#ŽeneInspiracije by clicking on the photo. 

 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=l-xKgT_6ifs&t=557s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=M8_o7UlHRsE
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ORC AND HCA TUZLA REGULAR ACTIVITIES 

During September, we worked on maintaining and developing communications and coordination within 
the Youth Network of Bosnia and Herzegovina (www.orctuzla.ba). As part of this, we distributed 
information of interest to young people and youth activism in BiH every day on the network's mailing list 
(omladina@orctuzla.ba), but also to other addresses in Bosnia and Herzegovina and the region. We 
corresponded with organizations and individuals interested in the work of the network, responded to 
inquiries related to certain activities, education and other information related to youth activism in Bosnia 
and Herzegovina. Likewise, our project team continued with applications for projects. 

               
 
 
 

HCA/ORC PLANS FOR OCTOBER 2023 
 
 

 Continuation of other activities in the framework of the CATNet project. This project was realized 
thanks to the support of Bosnia and Herzegovina Resilience Initiative (BHRI), the project which 
implements International Organization for Migration (IOM), and which finances Austrian 
development cooperation.“ 

 
 

 Continuation of work on projects, fundraising... 
 
 
And finally, a wave from our new friends - members of the Zumba and Fitness club Mila i Ratko - 
Bijeljina/Ugljevik: 
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ACTIVITIES OF MEMBERS OF YOUTH NETWORK B&H 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 Daily workshops 
 

The youth organization Svitac continued with its daily interactive and online activities. Younger 
participants did age-appropriate creative and educational activities with the help of local and international 
volunteers. This month they talked about different animals, land and water, jellyfish, shells, the beach and 
swimming. The youngest participants enjoyed the creative part and modeling fun objects. The group 
continued with music workshops, practicing rhythms and repeating songs learned in the previous months. 
Participants continued to learn and write numbers; this month they learned to write the numbers 14-16. 
They did warm-up exercises and yoga for children, and every Thursday they danced, played sports and 
practiced reading and listening to stories. The goal of these educational activities is for children to develop 
their imagination and to express their creativity using various materials, and to develop motor skills, 
memory, a sense of tolerance and respect for others and adopt good behavior. All workshops are 
implemented with an educational visual method with pictures and video. 
 

Age 13+ participated in discussions/workshops on the topics: hate speech in our society, migration, 
interculturality, volunteering abroad, films and musicals. In this way, we want to provide young people 
with a safe and neutral space, where they can express their opinion. 
 

In the English and German workshops, they worked on practicing grammar and everyday communication, 
reading and translating short texts and phrases, and interesting projects. 
 

 Guitar workshops 
The participants of the guitar workshops rehearsed the learned material and worked on new etudes and 
compositions. 
 

 Samba workshops 
The group played samba percussion, and worked on their own composition. The composition is called 
"Snail". 
 

 Summer Camps 2023 
Youth organization Svitac held Summer Camps from August 21 to 25 and Children's Day on August 26. 
Summer camps included creative, language and music camps. The workshops were held every day from 
Monday to Friday and each lasted 2 and a half hours. This year the summer camps were educational, fun, 
colorful and an event for the participants, where they can meet new friends and learn new things. 
 

The creative camp realized a number of different activities on the theme "Let's learn together". 
Participants learned a number of interesting facts about art, Great Britain and Germany. All works and 

 
 
 

 

YOUTH ORGANIZATION “SVITAC” 
 

Jusufa Čampare bb, 76100 Brčko Distrikt BiH 
Tel./Fax: +387 49 211 032 
E-mail: svitac@gmail.net 
Web: www.svitac.org 
FB: www.facebook.com/omladinska.svitac 

https://www.facebook.com/pronicenterforyouthdevelopment/photos/a.498818843528812/2028889887188359/?type=3&eid=ARC9omvTTvUcH4MlkpUgA_FVzMtOz7IIw9itMyHTiiGYvgyi_5QEtPNRg_x-mKe0L-rGAg-NMKYQLjiE&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARAkTudJXoF1_PG13ro6xzLyp1i53FkNMHPpYboQEdTiMCFTh_MVpMjOY_1GS9MRF5gXCRiZjK2ytZsBGCJxilEG0HlrdamjFYjo2QneWP45-Cb4bhgIK4KaE0htfzkAhjzn_vuvYJ67YqiWoneSpe_YqLdeIqM6bLU3TI03tALGr8pSv6fokoJMQZTpbghl6EhxLRrN9fKKz-mAu6nOiz_xTVjveap5jiq3n3qgdeWMeBUhvbuviae40zgGsIY6YZwG-z8zHn91dUMzqN56ZnwN_-emLg6zngpAu1qwHPdtkg7qzxXLrJ90iqweIgtTwPRjpjsz8y8Kr2qVOaWmnn2Vzw&__tn__=EEHH-R
https://www.facebook.com/pronicenterforyouthdevelopment/photos/a.498818843528812/2028889887188359/?type=3&eid=ARC9omvTTvUcH4MlkpUgA_FVzMtOz7IIw9itMyHTiiGYvgyi_5QEtPNRg_x-mKe0L-rGAg-NMKYQLjiE&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARAkTudJXoF1_PG13ro6xzLyp1i53FkNMHPpYboQEdTiMCFTh_MVpMjOY_1GS9MRF5gXCRiZjK2ytZsBGCJxilEG0HlrdamjFYjo2QneWP45-Cb4bhgIK4KaE0htfzkAhjzn_vuvYJ67YqiWoneSpe_YqLdeIqM6bLU3TI03tALGr8pSv6fokoJMQZTpbghl6EhxLRrN9fKKz-mAu6nOiz_xTVjveap5jiq3n3qgdeWMeBUhvbuviae40zgGsIY6YZwG-z8zHn91dUMzqN56ZnwN_-emLg6zngpAu1qwHPdtkg7qzxXLrJ90iqweIgtTwPRjpjsz8y8Kr2qVOaWmnn2Vzw&__tn__=EEHH-R
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posters were part of the exhibition at Children's 
Day. Participants of the language camp had the 
opportunity to explore many different areas on 
the topic of "Five Senses" in English and 
German. International volunteers from Great 
Britain and Germany helped and supported the 
activities, talked with the children and 
encouraged them to speak a foreign language. 
This year's music camp brought together a 
group of young teenagers. They got acquainted 
with musical instruments, learned basic 
rhythms, and worked on composing a melody 
that was presented on Children's Day. 

 
The children's day was also the grand finale 
where the participants of all three camps 
presented the results they achieved during the 
week. Parents and friends enjoyed the 
exhibition and program prepared by local and 
international volunteers. Participants enjoyed 
visiting the different stations (obstacle games, 
face painting and quiz stations). They also 
received gifts during the Bingo game and 
enjoyed with their friends. The Summer Camps 
and Children's Day project is an annual event of 
the Svitac Youth Organization, which brings 
together a large number of citizens of the Brčko District of Bosnia and Herzegovina. 
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 International Day of Democracy 
 

Youth organization Svitac celebrated the International Day of Democracy with participants 16+! 
 

The group discussed the focus on the key role of youth in advancing democracy; participants also agreed 
that their voice should be included in decisions that have a major impact on their world. 
 

 
 

In the first part of the workshop, one of the local volunteers gave a presentation on democracy: why it is 
important and why it plays a vital role in civilization. The next part was a Kahoot quiz on the advantages 
such as the right to vote and the disadvantages of democracy - uniformed voters with many more 
examples. Svitac believes that already at an early age we should learn about the importance of 
understanding democracy, and to appreciate the privileges of a democratic society. Until today 
(September 15), the International Day of Democracy is celebrated according to the UN Convention. 
 

 Happy International Day of Peace! 
Every year the world celebrates the International Day of Peace on September 21. The UN General 
Assembly declared this a day dedicated to strengthening the ideals of peace. Youth organization Svitac 
celebrated the International Day of Peace with participants aged 4-6 and 17+. We asked the youngest 
participants to describe the term "peace" in their own words! After that, we created a symbolic bird from 
handprints. Our international volunteer Jonathan gave a presentation on peace to a group of 17+; the 
presentation resulted in a dynamic discussion, and the participants created a poster on which they 
presented their personal definitions of peace. Our team conveyed the message that we can coexist and 
learn how to avoid or resolve disagreements. 
 
The continuation of all activities of the Svitac Youth Organization is planned for October. 
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4th Viteške brigade  
34 – 36 BA, 71210 Ilidža, Sarajevo 
Tel: +387 33 778 778.   
Fax: +387 33 778 79 
E-mail: kult@mladi.org,  
web: www.mladi.org 
 

 Teaching and professional staff from Bosnia and Herzegovina 
trained in methods and techniques for supportive classrooms 
 

Teaching and professional staff of secondary schools in Bosnia and Herzegovina regularly face multiple 
challenges in teaching, working with parents, school administration and in the education system of our 
country. It is precisely the complexity of the administration and allocations for scientific research that 
reduce the possibility for teaching and professional staff to create their activities and work in an adequate 
and supportive manner for young people and children. 

 

 
 

Through the second training module Learn, think and act! for the teaching and professional staff of 
secondary schools in Bosnia and Herzegovina, the participants considered ways and methods through 
which they can improve their work in classes and the assembly, and worked on thinking about a better 
connection of experts in education. The participants dealt with adolescence, the stages of their own and 
students' experiential learning, learning styles, and Bloom's taxonomy. A large part of the module was 
devoted to methods and strategies that teachers can use on a daily basis, with students or colleagues. 
 

The module specifically dealt with approaches and ways of asking students questions. The participants 
pointed out that these sessions on the module are extremely supportive because they become more 
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aware of how to create a more authentic approach to teaching and work at school, which ultimately 
supports students and their development. 
 

During the three-day module, the participants of the training had the opportunity to familiarize 
themselves with the work of the Association of High School Students in BiH, and to give their suggestions 
on how to better connect the local teams of the Association and how to further motivate students to 
participate in the work of the Association. 
 

The training program was created in response to the need to provide support to teaching and professional 
staff of secondary schools in the development of competencies required for successful planning and 
implementation of the learning and teaching process based on the principles of experiential learning and 
better connection. 24 motivated professionals who directly or indirectly work with children and young 
people through formal education are currently participating in the training. 
 
 

 September in Busovača - how young people contribute to change? 
 

September left very interesting lines written in the book about young people in Bosnia and Herzegovina. 
On the pages about September in Busovača, sentences about sports, education, opportunities, joy, 
medals and songs stand out. 
 

Young people can quickly recognize the needs of their peers in the community - these needs are generally 
very similar, and often the majority of young people from smaller communities are looking for 
opportunities for themselves in the surrounding towns. This September, Association "Princip" from 
Busovaca made an effort to ensure that young people in Busovača have content created in which they 
want to participate, which is offered in their town. 
 

At the closing ceremony of the Youth Festival in Busovača, diplomas and medals were awarded to the 
most successful young people in the activities held as part of the event. With cheers and laughter, the 
participants proudly left the hall with medals, some even with several of them, and the evening was 
completed by Amel Ćurić's concert. Trying to make this September interesting for young people in 
Busovača, the Association "Princip" organized sports activities and educational workshops. As part of the 
sports activities, a competition was organized in football, volleyball, basketball and table tennis, and 
educational workshops focused on entrepreneurship, healthy lifestyles and communication skills. All 
these topics were characterized by young people as extremely useful and important, as topics that belong 
to their everyday life and about which they really want to learn, which they showed through their active 
participation. 
 

The Busovača Youth Festival is supported by the Institute for Youth Development KULT, the FBiH Youth 
Council, the Busovača Municipality Youth Council, the Federal Ministry of Culture and Sports and local 
businessmen. 
 

Association "Princip" continues to work with the Institute for Youth Development KULT on its 
empowerment through the process of assessing and strengthening organizational capacities as part of the 
Strength of the Local program, with the aim of becoming a strong and recognizable organization that will 
contribute even more to young people in the community, be their initiator and address for the realization 
of ideas. 
 
 

 The role of public advocacy in the development of future youth 
leaders 
 

 The ninth module of the Learn, Think and Act training has also been completed! which was devoted to a 
very important topic - public advocacy and lobbying as a process in which an individual or group tries to 
influence decision makers, organizations or the general public in order to support or change a particular  
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policy, law or practice. 
 

This can include organizing campaigns, lobbying decision makers and promoting awareness of important 
issues. This module is one of the key steps in the training of youth leaders, as it provides them with the 
tools and knowledge to become advocates of positive change in their communities. 
 

The module brought the concepts and skills related to public advocacy and lobbying closer to the 
participants through a series of interactive workshops, lectures, practical exercises and press conference 
simulations, and they had the opportunity to better understand how to influence decision makers and 
how to shape policies that will have a positive impact on their communities. . The participants also worked 
on developing a strategy that includes goals, targets, messages and tactics of the communication process. 
 

 
 

 
These topics not only provided theoretical knowledge, but also encouraged young people to actively 
engage in solving problems in their communities. 
 

Through their potential future advocacy and lobbying efforts, youth leaders will become a force to shape 
a better future for their environment. UMiD training continues to inspire young people to be advocates 
of positive change and to never stop learning, thinking and acting for a better tomorrow and a better 
society. 
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 Youth club “DIJAMANT” 
 Ul. Bučići 42, 70101 Jajce 

Tel./fax: +387 30 279 444, +387 61 179 209, +387 
63 366 811 
E-mail: m.sekib@bih.net.ba 
www.ocd-dijamant.net 

 

Jajce: Project: "Together towards women's health and for a better 
tomorrow" 

In the rural areas of Bosnia 
and Herzegovina, especially 
in the Central Bosnian 
Canton and the city of Jajce, 
women face various 
challenges that significantly 
affect their physical and 
mental health. The project 
called "Together towards 
women's health and for a 
better tomorrow" was 
initiated by and 
implemented in the 
technical organization by the 
youth club "Dijamant" Jajce, 
with generous support of 
DM drogerie markt d.o.o. 
Sarajevo-Ilidža. 

 

This project aims to solve the many problems faced by women in rural communities through education, 
support and empowerment. 
 

Below are some of the key issues facing women in rural areas of Jajce: 

1. Lack of information about proper nutrition and healthy habits: 
Women in these communities often do not have access to basic information about proper nutrition and 
healthy habits. The project will provide education on the importance of a balanced and healthy diet. 
 

2. Lack of physical activity: 
Many women do not have the opportunity to participate in regular physical activity, which can lead to a 
lack of physical fitness and an increased risk of health problems. The project will organize sports activities 
adapted to women of all age groups, in order to encourage physical activity. 
 

The goal of these activities is to raise awareness of the importance of regular physical activity and playing 
sports as the best form of prevention against non-communicable diseases and the most effective way to 
preserve health. Moving and maintaining good form is one form of self-care. This kind of care prevents 
the onset of disease and increases the quality of life. 

 

3. Stress and pressure: 
Women in the rural part of Jajce often face various forms of stress and pressure, be it family obligations, 
financial difficulties or other life situations. The project will provide support in managing stress and 
promote mental health. 
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4. Reproductive health: 
Women do not have easy access to information and services related to reproductive health, including 
contraception, prevention of sexually transmitted infections and family planning. The project will provide 
education and support to enable women to make informed decisions about their reproductive health. 
 

5. Education and career of young women: 
Young women in rural areas face challenges in education, career and personal development. The project 
will provide mentoring, support and educational programs to help them achieve their goals. 
 

This project will be implemented in four smaller municipalities in Bosnia and Herzegovina, with two 
municipalities from the Republika Srpska and two from the Federation of Bosnia and Herzegovina. The 
selected locations are Jajce, Mrkonjić Grad, Ključ and Šipovo, which facilitates the organization and 
implementation of activities. The project team will work with local experts and volunteers to provide 
support to women in these communities. 
 
The three main project activities are: 
1. Educational programs on proper nutrition and physical 
activity: 
This activity will include women aged 18 to 40 and will include 
group exercises, walks, running and learning volleyball skills. The 
goal is to encourage women to engage in regular physical activity 
and a balanced diet. 
 
2. Workshops and counseling on mental health: 
This activity will focus on women aged 25 to 55 and will include 
workshops on stress management, emotional resilience and 
maintaining good mental health. It will provide individual and 
group counseling for women facing mental challenges. 
 
3. Educational programs for young women: 
This activity will be conducted with young women aged 16 to 25 
and will include workshops on reproductive health, sexuality 
education, careers, communication skills and personal 
development. The goal is to support young women in achieving 
their educational and professional goals. 
 
The project will have numerous positive effects on the participants, including increased health awareness, 
adoption of healthy habits, improvement of mental health, better understanding of reproductive health, 
and support in education and career. It will also empower women to become active members of their 
communities and advocates for their own health. 
 
The project "Together towards women's health and for a better tomorrow" has long-term goals of 
improving the health and well-being of women in the rural part of Jajce and the surrounding areas. 
Through education, support and skills development, this project will contribute to creating a healthier and 
happier tomorrow for all participants and their communities.  
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Center for Youth INPUT  
Mokušnice 10, 72000 Zenica  
Tel./fax: +387 +387 62 116 
343  www.inputcentar.com   
info@inputcentar.com  
E-mail: info@inputcentar.com 

 

 

 YOUth Meet up with Vildana Hodžić and Dženad Šabić, 
scholarship holders of the Bosana Foundation 

 
As part of the Summer, the INPUT Youth Center 
hosted a YOUth Meet up with Vildana Hodžić 
and Dženad Šabić, scholarship recipients of the 
Bosana Foundation, where they presented the 
conditions, rules and how young people can 
apply for a scholarship. 
They presented to us how they heard about the 
Bosana Foundation, how they collected the 
necessary documentation. How important were 
recommendations from other organizations 
where they volunteered, etc. 

 
 

 

 STEM EDUCATION in Center for Youth INPUT 
Summer at INPUT Youth Center as part of the 
activities for children and young people 
organized workshops and educations every 
week. This is a glimpse of the STEM Center for 
advanced STEM education of young children, 
where they had the opportunity to learn 
engineering and 3D modeling and printing. 
 

 
 
 
 

 Table tennis tournament in Center for Youth INPUT 
During the summer at the INPUT Youth Center, we held a table tennis tournament as part of the "Summer 
at the INPUT Youth Center" event. We are happy that children and young people responded to this event, 
where they had the opportunity to have fun and enjoy themselves. The winners are: Eman and Hana 
 

https://www.facebook.com/CentarINPUT?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZV-MDHRfBcVdheFDCh58BjPU8MtXRVy9A590JJoCWknkSO3RzschLrC27EQKc7vqEGV5GLCCxxmY2Gf06uqeWm45XaF29VffxmJHebhrwaQanVfKUKMA-aFwJM-VhT_9MmwiEuY-vvmwJYSkAJsTEYuKxOAPjaM9vBD2zDBS2nwVHUPj81_RYeFlYHZvx4ijQksFrl48RY3i1za_nt_vzjs&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/stemcentar?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZV-MDHRfBcVdheFDCh58BjPU8MtXRVy9A590JJoCWknkSO3RzschLrC27EQKc7vqEGV5GLCCxxmY2Gf06uqeWm45XaF29VffxmJHebhrwaQanVfKUKMA-aFwJM-VhT_9MmwiEuY-vvmwJYSkAJsTEYuKxOAPjaM9vBD2zDBS2nwVHUPj81_RYeFlYHZvx4ijQksFrl48RY3i1za_nt_vzjs&__tn__=-%5dK-R
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 YOUth Meet up with Rialda Jašarević 
We hosted the fourth YOUth Meet up with Rialda 
Jašarević, a successful entrepreneur, who 
explained and gave information to young people 
about starting a business. And how and in what 
way she succeeded with her business idea and 
business BASIC Centar. 
 

We would like to thank the young and successful 
Rialda Jasarevic for being our guest and sharing her 
story and experience in business. 

 
 
 

 International Youth Day: Young people have enormous potential and 
investing in their development and progress is equivalent to investing in the 
future 

INPUT Youth Center is 12.08.2023. marked the 
International Youth Day. Just as the goal of the INPUT 
Youth Center is to inform, support and encourage 
young people in the fight for their rights, advocacy 
processes for young people, youth policies as well as 
finding future perspectives for young people, so the 
theme of the event was: Young people are the future - 
young people for young people. 
 

The guests were Amra Mehmedić, Prime Minister of 
the Zenica Doboj Canton, Kenan Alispahić, President 
for Youth Affairs of the City of Zenica, and successful 
young people: Edin Kohnić and Naida Burkić. On this 
occasion, the Prime Minister of ZDK, Amra Mehmedić addressed the audience and said that it was an 
extraordinary honor for her to be part of such an event and that young people deserved all the attention, 
resources and all the other tools that are needed to be successful in future careers, but that it is necessary 

https://www.facebook.com/basiccentar?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUvwMP0s808uchpuCPpml6f_bG7ZqY5opi0TTE8U8sG-41DTVR1ZzoDl0SiNmuImUJGRV4N5a8OyxhmZK0uX3IXqM34l2t7j4AcM8vsmkoEb_ozJaFF_MCryZMABtbMsAI7VXBtak4eZLxpI8ScE35SNs09lxDl0CvDZp-KxuSk5MZuQVoJCVWaQTFzVAB3xSU&__tn__=-%5dK-R
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for young people to do their part, to learn as well as to be disciplined. I really think that young people 
deserve much more - said the Prime Minister of Zenica Doboj Canton, Amra Mehmedić.    

 Certificates were presented to participants of the CoderDojo 
Zenica programming school 

 

In the premises of the INPUT Youth Center, a 
ceremony was held to award certificates to 
participants of the CoderDojo Zenica 
programming school. Within this school, 20 
participants had the opportunity to attend 
classes in the Python programming language. 
A free programming school was organized in 
cooperation with Bit Alliance for children and 
young people aged 13 to 17, and the goal of 
the project is to provide primary and 
secondary school students with the 
opportunity to learn programming languages 
and other IT skills. 
Damir Maglajlić, executive director of Bit 

Alijans, and Adi Salčinović, president of the INPUT Youth Center, addressed the school participants before 
the awarding of certificates. 
 

 INPUT Youth Center in philanthropic action: Donate to equip the 
STEM MakerSpace Lab classroom in the Public Institution  
"Dom-porodica" in Zenica 

Donate to equip the STEM MakerSpace Lab classroom in the Public Institution "Dom-parodica" in Zenica, 
which was started by the INPUT Youth Center, and enable orphaned children to learn the basics of 
programming, robotics, 3D modeling and printing, so that when they are no longer under the roof "at 
home", could take the first steps towards independence. 

 The protection of human rights and the 
creation of better conditions for 
marginalized groups in Bosnia and 
Herzegovina are a crucial basis for 
improving the quality of life, and the 
involvement of all citizens in solving these 
social problems is the basis for the 
sustainable development of society. 
The "STEM MakerSpace LAB" campaign is 
implemented with the support of the Tuzla 
Community Foundation within the USAID 
activity Local Power - Our community is our 

responsibility. 
 

More information  https://doniraj.ba/project/view/centar-za-mlade-input-stem-makerspace-lab 
The campaign lasts until 31.10.2023. year and we invite all good people as well as socially responsible 
companies to help us. 
 

  

https://doniraj.ba/project/view/centar-za-mlade-input-stem-makerspace-lab
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INFO / ANNOUNCEMENTS / DONORS / CALLS 
 

Calls for projects of separate funds 2024 - Fund for CEE (Central and 
Eastern Europe) and Magreb 

SE (South East Europe) Fund and Maghreb Fund - now open and available online! 
 

If you have followed us before, we continue with last year's topics, but also with new thematic priorities. 
This year, special attention was paid to climate protection and sustainable development through all three 
project calls. 
 

While the war in Ukraine continues to shake the region, the Franco-German Youth Office (OFAJ / FGYO), 
promotes trilateral youth meetings that illuminate peace, reconciliation processes and support youth 
commitment to democracy. Considering the European elections in 2024, we want to focus on the 
"European project" and the "Right to vote". 
 

As for the countries that can participate, we remind you that Armenia and Azerbaijan can also be partner 
countries in CEE fund projects, since last year. 
 

Through the JE Fund, we emphasize a special interest in projects with North Macedonia, Greece or 
Bulgaria, as well as projects with Kosovo and Serbia and other countries in the region. 
The maximum amount of an individual phase of the project is up to 25.000 €.  
 

All information, on selection criteria and priority support topics, is available on our website in French, 
German and English: 
-Separate fund SIE 2024 
-Separate Fund JE 2024 
-Separate Fund 2024. in Arab language 
 

You can save the forms and send them directly to the e-mail address: trinational@ofaj.org, by clicking the 
u button form. Attach a program outline and, for those applying for the first time, the legal status of your 
organization. 
 

Deadline: 1st November 2023  
 

The internal OFAJ/FGYO jury will select projects that will be supported through SIE, JE or Maghreb funds. 
We emphasize that priority will be given to youth meeting projects. 
 

Selected projects will be announced in January 2024. 
 

In order to present the special funds and to support you in your application, FGYO is organizing two online 
meetings in September 2023. If you are applying for the first time or want more information about the 
funding conditions, we invite you to register for these online exchanges in French or German language:- 
Web-Café in French 13. September 2023 from 17h to 18.15h/CET (Deadlie: 11. September 2023) 
-Web-café in German 15. September 2023 from 17h to 18.15h/CET (Deadline: 13. September 2023) 
We are at your disposal for any additional questions or if you are interested in the Web Café in English, 
write to us at: trinational@ofaj.org 
 

Public invitation: the tenth generation of the Academy of Political 
Responsibility (APO) 

The Boris Divković Foundation is inviting young (18 to 35-year-old) activists from political parties, non-
governmental organizations, news agencies and students to apply for the tenth anniversary Academy of 
Political Responsibility (APO)! The program, which consists of two modules (each module lasts three days) 
and alumni meetings between modules, will enable selected participants to meet experts who will share 

https://www.fgyo.org/calls-for-applications/calls-for-projects-for-the-2024-cee-see-and-maghreb-special-funds-are-online.html
https://www.fgyo.org/media/cee-fund2024.pdf
https://www.fgyo.org/media/see-fund2024.pdf
https://www.fgyo.org/media/fondsmaghreb2024versionarabe.pdf
https://www.ofaj.org/formulaires/presentation-des-fonds-speciaux.html
https://www.dfjw.org/formulare/vorstellung-der-sonderfonds.html
mailto:trinational@ofaj.org
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their knowledge about the basics of political accountability, political action in complex societies, the role 
of women in the decision-making process as well as other topics of importance for political action. 
To register, click on the application below and answer the questions in the application. 

https://forms.gle/ni6znPBVRb8iWFiX9 
 

Applications are open until October 10! Shortlisted candidates will be contacted by the BDF team after 
this public call is closed. The invitation is open to young people from Bosnia and Herzegovina. 
 

For all additional questions, the following e-mail addresses are available: alen@bdf.ba i harisa@bdf.ba. 
 

We are waiting for your applications! 
 

https://www.instagram.com/p/CxnRNXGt6KM/?utm_source=ig_web_copy_link 
 

INVITATION TO YOUNG ENTREPRENEURS FROM BIH AND 
MONTENEGRO 

 
 
Caritas BiH invites young people who have business ideas to apply for the Your Job Incubator of Business 
Ideas training. 
 
Young people from Bosnia and Herzegovina and Montenegro aged 18 to 35 who have a business idea or 
a registered startup up to 3 years old apply at the link 
 

https://www.cognitoforms.com/MozaikFounda…/PRIJAVNIOBRAZAC 
 

Deadline: 20. 10. 2023 
 

Detailed information about the public call can be found at the link https://lonac.pro/…/caritas-poziva-
mlade-koji-imaju… 
 

The invitation and training are activities of the project Your Job - EU support for youth employability in 
the cross-border area of Bosnia and Herzegovina - Montenegro, which is carried out by Caritas Bosnia and 
Herzegovina with partners the Association for the Development of Competences "S.K.I.L.L.S.", the 
Business Start Center Bar Foundation, Caritas Bar Archdiocese and the Mozaik Foundation, and it is 
financed by the European Union. 
 

25 young people from BiH and Montenegro will be selected to participate in the "Incubator of Business 
Ideas" training in Kolašin (Montenegro) from November 8 to 10, 2023. The costs of training and 
accommodation are borne by the organizer. After the training, young people can register their business 
idea for financial support of up to EUR 5,000. 

https://forms.gle/ni6znPBVRb8iWFiX9
mailto:harisa@bdf.ba
https://www.instagram.com/p/CxnRNXGt6KM/?utm_source=ig_web_copy_link
https://www.cognitoforms.com/MozaikFounda%E2%80%A6/PRIJAVNIOBRAZAC
https://lonac.pro/bs/caritas-poziva-mlade-koji-imaju-poslovne-ideje-da-se-prijave-na-your-job-obuku-inkubator-poslovnih-ideja-400140330?fbclid=IwAR1etrGuEejc9bLKV_tkIqCnohvdeJMQQ4pp_wFwP6IKoRLhrid3WL1VUko
https://lonac.pro/bs/caritas-poziva-mlade-koji-imaju-poslovne-ideje-da-se-prijave-na-your-job-obuku-inkubator-poslovnih-ideja-400140330?fbclid=IwAR1etrGuEejc9bLKV_tkIqCnohvdeJMQQ4pp_wFwP6IKoRLhrid3WL1VUko
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Apply!  
European Union in Bosnia and Herzegovina CBC BiH-MNE 
Caritas Barske Nadbiskupije Fondacija Mozaik Biznis Centar 
Bar Passport of Competences in BiH – Association Skills 
#YourJob #CaritasBiH #mladi #prilike #podzetnici #lonac 
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